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While 2020 was a year of cancellation and restriction, we 
truly saw the hand of the Lord move in great ways! In 
Zambia, the ministry of health required all gatherings to file a 

registration with the ministry of health.  It was this mandate 
that allowed us to learn of four new churches that are 
regularly meeting as a result of our “known” churches 
spreading what they are learning into regions beyond!  What 

a blessing to see that the Word of God is not bound to our 
physical limitations, but in fact is able to spread even more 
than we ever expected!   We are also so thankful for the 

completion of the Chikoka Bible Baptist Church building.  

This will become a hub for ministry,  and we are expectant of 
the Lord to do great things here! 

We were able to come stateside in October and have been 
loving our time with our children and four grands.  They are 
all well and we praise the Lord for His Goodness to us all! 

Our plans are to be in Rochester, NY until March,  2021, and 
ask you to pray we will be able to make the trip back 
without incident.  Thankfully we have just received word our 
work permit has been approved for another 2 years. We 

regularly receive word of the ministries in Zambia and they 
are all doing well!

We pray you all have a wonderful Christmas season 

celebrating the Birth of  Jesus, and may the Lord continue to 
draw you closer to him in 2021! 

WE ARE SO THANKFUL FOR THE 
COMPLETION OF THE CHIKOKA 
BAPTIST CHURCH BUILDING! TRULY IT 
IS THE GOODNESS OF GOD THAT 
ALLOWED THIS TO BE FINISHED! 

BOOK

THE

BE LOOKING FOR OUR NEW 
PUBLICATION READY SOON!

A NEW CHICHEWA BIBLE 
SUPPLIER IS AVAILABLE FOR 
US TO HAVE MORE TO GIVE!   

THE MEN LOVED LEARNING 
CORN HOLE AT THE 

DISCIPLESHIP CONFERENCE! 

Merry Christmas! 
Love, the Jalowiec Family


